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Holiday Ceremony


Our Neighborhood will be having a Court of Awards ceremony in December (date to be announced). 


This will be a formal opportunity for your troop to receive any patches or badges they have earned so far this year.  We are planning the ceremony around the Christmas theme and it is bound to be a beautiful and memorable evening for your Girls and their families.  


Participation is optional, but highly encouraged.





 If you would like to participate please contact Brenda Stafford either by email grlsctth@altelco.net or phone 892-9159. 





ADULT TRAINING


As you know, each troop is required to have Leaders and Co-Leaders take at least New Leader Introduction, Basic Training and age level Training.   Please make sure your training record is up to date and if you need to, please schedule any training you need!





LOST AND FOUND!





Does your troop meet at the public school? Have you ever been in the building after-hours? Have you ever made any special requests to the school, secretary, or even the janitorial staff?  The fact is that the Allendale Schools do a LOT to help make Girl Scouting successful in Allendale.  Helping maintain the “Lost & Found” at the schools is our way of saying “Thanks!” for ALL they do for our Girl Scout Troops. 





Brenda Stafford’s troop has taken on the Middle School lost and found.  We are now asking that other troops sign up for a designated month to help keep the Elementary School’s items neat and easy to find.  We currently have one garment rack to use as a  “test pilot” to hang up items for easier viewing by kids and parents.  This rack will be moved to the cafeteria area during School functions such as conferences, fine arts night, etc. to best serve both schools.  The PTO is going to ask teachers to put this information in their upcoming newsletters.





We currently have 2 troops signed up to “man the racks” for one month each.  Please see the sign up sheet to volunteer your troop to cover an “open month”.  This is a very easy, low time-commitment Service Project for your troop to be involved in.  











Ecoventures Are Coming To Allendale


This completely hands-on activity day focuses on science and math and will be held at an Allendale school on Dec. 11th. Girls will try activities that focus on a specific area of science.





 The four program choices are:  Brain Power, Can You Dig It?  Curious About Color, and Geology Rocks! 





See your VRB for more details!


Registration begins on November 11th








Blanket Making Service Project





Saturday, December 4th





Stay tuned for more information!


























 








Registrations are Due!





We still have not received all 2004-05 Registration Forms from everyone who is participating in Allendale Girl Scout Troops. 


Girl Scout policy as well as insurance does not allow non-registered girls to attend meetings unless they are properly registered.  


Please make this a top priority this month with your troop.  








Neighborhood Dates:


Dec 4 	Blanket Making Service Project 





Council Dates:				signup


DAISYS:					deadline:	


Dec 11 -	Ecoventure Day			*11/11


Jan 15 – Winter Fun Day			*12/17








BROWNIES:


Nov 13	Blanford Nature Center		see VRB


Dec 1	Sound of Music			*call museum


Dec 11	Ecoventure Day			*see VRB


Jan  15      Winter Fun Day			*12/17


Jan 27     Around the World Brownie Try-it		*see VRB








JUNIORS:


Nov 13	Vertical Limit Climbing Club		*see VRB


Nov 13	Blanford Nature Center		*see VRB


Nov 15	Girl Scouting in my Future		*11/08


Nov 20	Sky Search 			*see VRB


Dec 4	Collecting Hobbies			*see VRB


Dec 4	Joeys Out of the Pouch & Onto the Rocks	*12/04


Dec 11	Ecoventure Days			*see VRB


Jan 8        Vertical Limit Climbing Club		*see VRB


Jan 28      Winter Weekend			*12/20





Please remember to never ASSUME that the girls in your troop are not interested in attending a Council event.  Give them the information they need to make independent choices – many events / activities can be done independently and without a leader present.  GROW STRONG!  




















Fundraising:


Fall Product Pick up date:  November 19,2004 Samantha will notify you of your scheduled pickup time.


Cookie Sale Training:  Every troop is required to have one adult take “Cookie Training”. 


Our Neighborhood will offer only ONE training


date this year.


Training will be held Saturday, December 4th following the Blanket Making project.  This meeting should be expected to last about 20 minutes.  


Your children will be invited to participate in a special project while you  attend the training.





Leader T-shirts – Show your Volunteer Pride!


In September we voted to purchase matching VOLUNTEER T-shirts in order to better identify ourselves to girls and parents at Neighborhood Events


.    


Last month we voted on the color / design and tonight we have a sample shirt available for viewing.


It is a red T-shirt with the words: 


“Allendale Girl Scouts – VOLUNTEER”


and an American Flag image embroidered onto the left pocket area.  





An Allendale business, Kustom Dezins, is doing the work for $9.00 per shirt (based on a 20 shirt order).  


Leaders, Assistant Leaders and active parents are encouraged to place an order for these shirts.  We will be taking orders (with payment) tonight through November 16th.   Please fill out an order form and turn it in to Elaine at your earliest convenience.





Let’s FACE –IT!


Face It is an excellent resource for leaders looking to earn a badge/patch, educate their girls on a social issue in a fun atmosphere or to give the leader a break from having to plan a troop meeting.  Please review your FACE IT program book for a listing of available presentations, or call Lucy at 800-442-1401 ext. 123.


If you and your troop would like to give Face It a try, register now to attend the Ottawa County Arm Yourself for Life event.   Registration is open until 11/22/04.  For details, see your Face It book or call Lucy at GSMT. 




















Articles for this newsletter may be submitted via email to Brenda by the 1st Monday of each month.  grlsctth@altelco.net





TEEN - NEWS





Scholarships are Everywhere!  There are tons of college scholarships available for Girl Scouts.  Also, Girl Scouts who earn their Gold Award are eligible for even more opportunities.  If you know of a girl in High School who used to be in scouts please approach her about re-joining. Or, even recruit a girl who would like to try it for the first time!  


Not only will her Senior Girl Scout experience help prepare her for life after High School, but it can help her financially as well!  SPREAD THE WORD!





Bronze and Gold Awards:


Encourage your Juniors and Cadettes to start working on their Bronze and Gold awards.  For more information see the age appropriate handbooks or contact GSMT.


“Girls on the Go”- Europe 2005


Girls ages 14+ are eligible to travel with the Council to Europe in August 2005. Deadline to register is 2/1/05.





DID YOU KNOW…?  Here is a small excerpt of valuable information found in SAFETY-WISE.


TRIP PLANNING CHECKLIST can be found on page 54 of Safety-Wise.  Please take a few minutes to review this list before leaving for any trip no matter how short or long it will be.


A SAFETY PLEDGE for both passengers and drivers can be found on page 55 of Safety-Wise.


 It really helps to remind the girls to be on their best behavior when they raise their right hand and repeat the pledge after the Leader before leaving for a field trip. 


By having adult drivers repeat the “Safe Driver Pledge” you are not only ensuring that each driver is reminded of safety rules, but are also reassuring the girls and their parents that they will be kept safe while driving in another persons vehicle.


Please refer to your Safety-Wise handbook to review this and other topics in full.
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VOICE YOUR OPINION


The Program Dept. at GSMT is in the process of determining what barriers keep girls and families from participating in Council events.  They have developed a few questions that will help them target specific barriers so that they can begin to address those barriers in planning efforts.


Please fill out the survey you will be given at tonight’s Leader meeting and return to Tammy or Elaine ASAP.
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